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Newsletter 13th January 2023 

 

We have had another busy week at Weston Mill this week.  Our children have been extremely busy learning about 

their new topics.  Year 3 have been learning about natural disasters in their new topic and have been recreating 

volcanic eruptions this week.  The children are thoroughly enjoying this topic.   

This week, Year 5 have been extremely busy.  On Tuesday, they went to Marjon University with a Theatre Project 

called With Flying Colours to watch The Snow Queen.  In the afternoon, they had a visit, along with children in 

Year 2, from the Fire Service to talk about Fire Safety.  What a great week!   

We are extremely lucky to be involved in the Bookmark Reading Programme this year.  Today, we received a de-

livery of hundreds of books to be used to support the children in our school to develop their reading.  We can’t wait 

to share these books with our children and begin reading them together.  

We hope you have a great weekend and we look forward to seeing parents of Tokyo 

Class next Thursday 19th January at 2:15pm for their class reading session.   

Mrs Kathryn Catherwood 

Head of School 

Weekly attendance for  9th - 13th January  

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as there is a direct link be-

tween attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 90.4%.   

This week’s winners are : London Class and San Francisco and Tokyo Class.    

                                                                                  

LONDON 98.7% 

NAIROBI 88.0% 

MOMBASA 92.5% 

CAPE TOWN 94.0% 

SAN FRANCISCO 94.4% 

TOKYO 94.4% 

SANTIAGO 87.9% 

CANBERRA 88.4% 

DUBAI 85.9% 

OSLO 84.3% 



 

 

London Class have been exploring all the different ways to make 5. We have been counting really carefully and learning how 

to record a number sentence with addition and equals signs.  

 

On Tuesday, Year 5 visited Marjon Theatre and enjoyed a Fire Safety Talk in the afternoon. 



 

Year 3 started their new topic “Master of Disaster” with a bang! We created volcanic eruptions and practised how to keep safe 
in the case of an earthquake.  

 

Last week, KS1 children began their new theme: ‘What’s in the toy box?’ with an exciting trip to watch a production of Pinoc-
chio at the Theatre Royal. Children thoroughly enjoyed the performance and laughed all the way through!  





From Monday 16th January, Breakfast Club session times will be changing.  The sessions will now be 

bookable for the following timings:  

7:00am — 7:45am at £2.65  

7:45 — 8:45am at £3.50 

Parent Pay has been updated to reflect these changes.   

Tax Free Childcare 

We are now registered for Tax Free Childcare.  

This scheme can be used to pay towards breakfast 

club and after school club.  Please use the follow-

ing link to register for your Tax Free Childcare 

Account.  

 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-tax-free-childcare?

utm_source=childcarechoices&utm_medium=micr

osite   

 

Please speak to Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Searle if 

you need any further support with this account.   

 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-tax-free-childcare?utm_source=childcarechoices&utm_medium=microsite
https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-tax-free-childcare?utm_source=childcarechoices&utm_medium=microsite
https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-tax-free-childcare?utm_source=childcarechoices&utm_medium=microsite


Meet our INCO 

My name is Chelsea O’Brien, and I am very pleased to introduce myself as 
the Inclusion Coordinator at Weston Mill. I have been teaching for many 
years and have taught Nursery, Key Stage one, and Key stage two. Three 
years ago, I became the Inclusion Lead at another school in the Discovery 
MAT, which I thoroughly enjoy and where I will continue this role. I look 
forward to supporting our families and children at Weston Mill as Inclusion 
Coordinator.  

A key part of my role is coordinating the provision for our children with 
special educational needs and ensuring they receive support they need. 
Good communication is vital for this, my aim is to get to know parents and work closely 
alongside you and other professionals to meet the best possible outcomes for your child/ 
children. Please do get in touch if you have any worries or concerns. I am a parent myself, 
with a son and a daughter and know all about the thrills and challenges parenthood 
brings!  

I will be at Weston Mill on Thursdays and Fridays.  Please feel free to catch me on the play-
ground or get in contact to organise a meeting.  

Healthy Snacks 

Children are welcome to bring a healthy snack into school to 

eat during their breaktime. 

As a Healthy School, snacks should be either: a piece of fruit, a 

yoghurt or a cereal bar. 

Snacks must not contain crisps, nuts, cinnamon or chocolate. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Lost  Property 

We have a wide range of lost property items available in our 

Office area. Please come and have a look if you have recently 

lost an item. 

Many Thanks. 



If you are interested in joining the PTFA, please contact the school office on 

01752 365250 or email                              

westonmill.desk@discoverymat.co.uk for more information.   

We are always looking for more volunteers to support us with events for the 

children and bring our school community together.   Our PTFA usually meet 

once a month to discuss and plan for school events, but we are grateful of any 

time that you could spare to support us at school.   

  
 

January  

19th January - Tokyo Class Parent Reading session @ 2:15pm 

26th January - San Francisco Class Assembly @ 2:30pm  

  

February  

1st February - Mombasa Celebration of Learning @ 2:15pm  

3rd February - PTFA Spring Disco Timings TBC 

9th February - Santiago Class Assembly @ 2:30pm  

20th February - NPD - School Closed to all pupils  

23rd February - Canberra Class Parent Reading Session @ 2:15pm  

28th February - Cape Town Celebration of Learning @ 2:15pm  

Next meeting: Friday 20th January at 2pm. 



 

 

 

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK 

 

Please follow us on our  

Facebook page - Weston Mill 

Community Primary 

 

You can also check our website 

for  

latest news, dates and letters. 



 

Have you considered teaching? 





 

Attention parents of San Francisco Class (Year 3, Mrs Abbott and Mrs Butson)! On Thursday 26th Jan-

uary, you are invited to join the children of San Francisco Class for their class assembly in the school 

hall at 2:30pm. Please arrive through the school office.  


